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Gathering knowledge to make informed decisions 

	 This unit report is a combi-
nation of last and this month’s 
report. During the month of 
August and September, Director 
Chase and I spent 261 hours 
combined on the road and attend-
ing meetings; this time does not 
include constituent phone calls, 
emails or reading material. 

	 A big “THANK YOU” to our 
Escanaba elders, volunteers and 
two casino staff who helped clean 
up the Indian Point Cemetery in 
Nahma Township. And “thank 
you” to the casino for the staff 
and lunch they provided. Director 
Chase and I were sorry we were 
unable to attend — we had a 
prior commitment to attend the 
United Tribes of Michigan in 
Lansing on Aug. 22-23. 
	 While in Lansing, we had 
a chance to tour the site of the 
Lansing casino and meet with 
the Lansing mayor. At United 
Tribes, we were informed on 
many things — Special Diabetes 
Program For Indians, The 
Affordable Care Act, Native 
American Insurance Management 
Firm and Honoring Our Children 
Initiative, for instance. This was a 
good networking conference and 
it was very informative. 
	 During a board meeting on 
Sugar Island last month, the 

new Constitution was put on 
the agenda and at that time we 
asked to table the item until I and 
Directors Chase, Sorenson and 
Anderson could read the docu-
ment and ascertain the true finan-
cial impact on the tribe and our 
membership. I asked for a copy 
of this document a month prior to 
this meeting because I knew this 
item would be coming in front 
of the board and it could not be 
provided from our administrative 
office. As your board representa-
tive, I will not vote on an item 
until I have read it and been 
provided with all of the financial 
impacts to the membership. 
	 At this meeting an ad hoc 
committee consisting of the origi-
nal 29 Constitution Committee 
members, board members, elders 
was approved along with input 
from all communities. Director 
Chase and I have provided cop-
ies of this document at all three 
of our elder meetings this month; 

we want to ensure that everyone 
has input on this important docu-
ment. The membership needs to 
be shown the pros and cons of 
this document and the overall 
impact on our tribe. Your input 
is very valuable, so please make 
sure you and your families attend 
these important community meet-
ings. There is a 90-day timeline 
on this project and community 
meetings will be announced. 
	 This past month, FEMA held 
a weeklong training for our staff 
and surrounding tribes at the 
Sault casino. I attended the emer-
gency management overview for 
tribal leaders. This was a very 
informative session — our staff 
came away with a lot of knowl-
edge on how to prepare our tribe 
for emergency situations.
	 A training given by James 
Mills on leadership roles and 
responsibilities and Robert’s 
Rules of Order was held at 
the Sault casino. The training 

touched on characteristics of an 
effective leader, leaders as moti-
vators, responsibilities of govern-
ing boards, ethics and so forth 
— and, how to effectively run 
meetings using Robert’s Rules 
of Order. This was very helpful. 
I was able to take a lot of good 
information from this training.
	 Flu shot clinics will be held 
October and November please 
contact the Manistique Tribal 
Center at (906)341-8469 for the 
date and time. 
	 Director Chase and I will be 
holding office hours on Oct. 17 
at the Manistique Tribal Health 
Center, from 10 a.m. to Noon, 
and 4 to 6 p.m.; and Oct. 18 at 
the Willow Creek building in 
Escanaba from 3 to 5 p.m.
	 Cell: (906) 203-6699
	 Email: DMorrow@saulttribe.
net
	 Address: P.O. Box 441
	 Manistique, MI 49854

Darcy Morrow, Director,
Unit IV

Anderson questions constitutional implemention review
	

  	 On Sept. 4, the Elder Advisory 
Committee presented the new 
Constitution at our workshop. I 
feel Mr. Menard and the elders 

did a great job. We listened and 
asked some questions of con-
cerns. 
	 But, backing up a little, our 
workshop started in the morning 
and this presentation was in the 
afternoon. We have an agenda to 
follow, so we received the copies 
of the Constitution late that morn-
ing with no time to really look it 
over. I, and others who are new 
board members, would have liked 
to have tabled this for a workshop  
with just the board. It isn’t that 
I am and others are against the 
Constitution — we feel we need 
more time to go over it and do 
some tweaking. 
	 After the presentation of the 
Constitution, I spoke with some 
of the members who had been 
a part of putting it together, and 

they also had some concerns to 
be addressed. 	
	 So, when we went to Sugar 
Island for our meeting, the 
Constitution was brought up and 
a motion was made to institute an 
ad hoc committee, “Constitutional 
Implementation Review 
Committee.” This committee 
will be comprised of members of 
the Elder Advisory Committee, 
the Constitutional Committee, 
and the board of directors and 
will be tasked with reviewing 
the proposed Constitution for 
implementation, make remarks, 
recommendations or revisions 
and report find back to the board 
within 90 days. This is what I 
and three other board members 
voted no on, if it would have 
been tabled, we, the board, could 

have talked about this first. I had 
questions like, do you need all the 
committee again? If we do need 
all the committee members back, 
is there more money involved? 
Where would this resource come 
from? How can we fit this into 
our schedule, it being on a time-
line? 
	 Right now with all the restruc-
turing, financials, budgets, meet-
ings in all units and training, I 
really think we should get back 
to our priority list. One being the 
separation of powers and going 
on to our health needs, funeral 
funds, elders checks increase, 
Christmas gift cards, 401K plans 
and employee insurance dropped 
down from 18 months to less, 
getting back our small medical 
and meeting building hour that 

were taken away and get more 
revenue coming in, then I would 
say move on. I know all working 
together can take care of some of 
these in a positive way. I know 
all of us have been extra busy 
with all our elders and regular 
meetings trainings, etc. Darcy, 
Denise and I are trying to answer 
questions on the Constitution in 
our western end and take care of 
business. Also, I will try to hold 
my Unit V members meeting 
again; it will start on the second 
Thursday of the month at 6 p.m. 
at the Tribal Center, which is 
Nov. 8. Hope to see you there. If 
you have questions, please call 
(906) 387-2802 – this number 
works better for me. 
	 Enjoy this beautiful fall,
	 Joan Carr Anderson

Joan (Carr) Anderson,
Director, Unit V

	 I would like to start out by 
apologizing for not submitting 
a unit report in the last edition 
of the tribal paper. Our unit had 
a very busy month with pow-
wows and events that ended the 
summer. In our unit we held the 
Rexton Youth Empowerment 
Powwow, all hosted and run by 
our children. Newberry held an 
amazing event that keeps growing 
stronger and larger every year and 
Hessel celebrated our 20th year 
of gathering. I would like to say 
‘thank you’ to all who donated 
their time to make these gather-
ings happen for our community. 
A special “chi miigwech” to our 
own Mukwa Giizick drum — you 

guys do us so proud and we are 
very grateful to have you carrying 
on our heartbeat.
	 We followed up from the first 
meeting to discuss and implement 
a tribal action plan for the well 
known problem we are facing in 
Indian country — prescription 
drug abuse. A Fox Valley repre-
sentative has come in to assist in 
a detailed forum. Our plans for 
the immediate future (October) 
are to create an advisory board 
that will develop a strategic 
plan, evaluate the problems and 
statistics within each unit, hold 
community meetings, provide 
monthly mandated reports (to 
membership and leadership) and 
formulate communication on 
access to resources. The goals 
will be developed with input and 
involvement from the commu-
nity and after attending the first 
meeting, we have tribal mem-
bers and employees who have a 
direct knowledge of the problems 
and affects. After attending, it’s 
critical we take what has been 
worked on in the past (many said 
we dropped the ball before) and 
make a plan that will not only 
provide better resources for fami-
lies but also reduce the painful 
experiences our families face. 
	 I went in with many questions 
about our process and resources 

available—one thing without 
question is our 24-hour immedi-
ate crisis service. If you or yours 
need immediate care, we have 
access to services immediately. 
We asked about the process and 
confirmed it’s in place. Don’t 
wait to call or inquire, after leav-
ing, I saw that we have commit-
ment and this is a priority for the 
tribe and for the people in dis-
tress. I will be part of this process 
and keep updating through my 
unit reports.
	 The board has been busy 
with many items requested to 
be discussed at the board level, 
by request of individual board 
members, tribal members and 
staff. Many pressing issues are 
facing our administration. We are 
without an Elder Division direc-
tor or a Human Resource director 
and we are posting for both. Both 
of our executive directors, also 
our CFO, resigned so we have 
struggled in the administration set 
up. The chairman recommended, 
and a majority of the board agree, 
to appoint Angeline Boulley 
(Education director) to the posi-
tion of interim executive director 
and has recommended to not post 
or fill the education director posi-
tion again. Also by recommenda-
tion and appointment, our former 
controller, William Connelly 

was selected to fill the position 
of the CFO. I’m not clear on the 
recommendation for his past posi-
tion but will clarify at the next 
discussion and report. Both Ms. 
Boulley and Mr. Connelly have 
stepped up and I’m grateful to 
them. We have discussed the hir-
ing of a CEO and the issue has 
many factors to consider. My 
position has not changed. I think 
it’s an opportunity to fit it in and 
reconstruct our set up, but at this 
point I’m in the minority of this 
direction. The chairman recom-
mended adding positions of an 
assistant chief of staff and an 
executive chief of STAFF, along 
with a promotion to a current 
staff member and three member-
ship liaison positions. A majority 
of the board did not pass this, but 
seeing that the chairman’ s office 
is in desperate need of staffing, I 
made the motion for him to hire 
an executive assistant along with 
two membership liaisons for his 
office. This will be of assistance 
to all units and the office of the 
chairman. I will keep reporting 
on the status of our organization 
structure. 
	 At the Munising meeting two 
weeks ago, a majority of the 
board passed a portion of our 
2013 schedule B governmental 
budgets. The amount approved 

slated a $3.5 million spending 
deficit. I voted ‘no’ and requested 
if it passed we meet directly and 
request cost saving measures 
from the department managers 
to reduce this amount. I will not 
consider any cuts to the Elders 
budget or our youth Education 
budget. All priorities need to be 
identified and recommendations 
need to be selected based on what 
can be reduced that does not 
affect dollars and services to the 
membership. We will begin the 
sessions soon as we held a 30-day 
timeline on this. 
	 With the five executive posi-
tions vacant, the forecasted deficit 
in budgeting, the needs in all our 
units increasing, the board has 
much work to do. I will be at the 
table for every discussion and 
solution to move us in a direction 
that is healthy and with the mind 
set to not destabilize our admin-
istration and workforce and keep 
our direct services in tact. 
	 I look forward to hearing from 
you through calls, email and 
Facebook. As always, I can meet 
face to face if you would like: 	
	 (906)322-3818, 	
	 (906) 484-2954, 
	 lcausley@saulttribe.net
	 Baamapii,
	 Lana Causley

lana Causley, Director,
Unit II

Prescription drug abuse action plan under way




